
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Minutes of regular meeting 5/8/24 

Ilio DiPaolo’s Italian Restaurant, Blasdell, NY 14219 
 

Doug Gesel called the meeting to order at 12pm   
 

 

MEETING REMARKS:  After the Pledge of Allegiance. The treasurer’s report and 
secretary’s report for the March meeting was accepted by 
the membership.  

 
 
SECRETARY’S REPORT: Secretary’s report was posted to the website prior to being 

accepted by the membership.  

 

TRESURER’S REPORT:  Kevin Rank posted the treasurer’s report to the website before it 
was accepted by the membership. 

 

DELEGATE’S REPORT:  The delegate’s report was brief as there was no meeting 
between our NFBOA meetings. Rod Cameron reports the 
next NYSBOC meeting will be in June 7th in Albany. 

 
EDUCATION:   The website shows the wrong days for the next Continuing 

Education Training Conference, Tuesday-Thursday is listed 
instead of Monday-Wednesday. The Marriot will be the 
location. There is talk that the state is going to be cutting 
back online service training. There is a push to get back 
into face-to-face in person meetings. 

 
NEW/OLD BUSINESS: The form has been updated for scholarship reimbursement; 

the attendees were reminded to make sure we are using the 
new form rather than the old one. It is in the “Scholarship 
Tab” at the top of the NFBOA website under “NFBOA”. 
Andy Hvisdak will be retiring, so we will be getting a new 
regional engineer from the Department of State. This 
month is building safety month. 

 

The meeting was adjourned. The next meeting will be on My 8th, it will be in the City of Tonawanda, but the 
location is to be determined. 
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